
GREATER WILLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL
10th May 2017
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor Tinsley, Councillor Henfrey, Councillor Carr,

Councillor Cogdon, Councillor Graham, Councillor Elgie, 
Emma Mennouni (Community Services Officer)

Helen Cogdon (Town Clerk)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
WELCOME
Councillor Tinsley opened the Parish meeting and welcomed those in attendance.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Councillor Smith.
Acceptance of apologies were proposed by Councillor Tinsley and seconded by Councillor Henfrey.   
2. DECLARATION OF PERSONAL AND OF PREJUDICIAL INTEREST
Councillor Cogdon declared an interest in the financial statement contained within the Annual Report.
3. TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING ON THE
18th MAY 2016

In order to facilitate business the minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting had been ratified at the next meeting on the 1st June 2016
           The minutes of the 18th May 2016 as printed and circulated were approved and taken as a true record.

Proposed Councillor Henfrey 

Seconded Councillor Carr
4. THE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Town Mayor summarised the work and conduct of business of the Town Council over the last twelve months.

He said that as we come to the end of this council term;
This is a good time to look back at what the current Town Council has achieved over the past 4 years and look forward to the challenges facing the new incoming Town Council and Greater Willington as a whole.
Working in partnership we have achieved a huge amount which has real benefits for Greater Willington.  A new CCTV system has been installed on the Main Street.  This will help in the fight against anti-social behaviour and make us all safer.  The Town Green playground has been renewed; our Christmas and Halloween events have gone from strength to strength.  The South Dene wood has been reopened up and is a real amenity for the area. The North Dene footpaths have been improved. We have introduced a new free Citizens Advice service.  We have relocated to the former Market Hotel, which has helped regenerate the High Street by bringing this building back into active use. We have secured a defibrillator to be installed on the front of the Town Council office for use in heart attack emergencies.   In partnership with Beamish Museum we are embarking on a major new project to celebrate our history which will include subsidised visits to Beamish for residents.  We have overseen projects to plant bulbs and trees, tackle dog fouling and improve the overall environment in which we live.

We have continued to support many voluntary organisations in the area.  This is an increasingly important role for the Town Council, when support for groups and organisations which help to maintain and foster a sense of community in this area is under pressure. From parent and toddler groups, to groups for pensioners and older people, our sports clubs, churches, allotment groups and environment improvement groups have all benefitted from Town Council funding. 

I am also delighted to say that good financial management by the Town Council means all this has been achieved and we are able to freeze the Town Council element of the Council Tax this year.  There will be no increase because we know many people are finding it difficult to make ends meet.
As we move forward there are new challenges that the Town Council and this community must face.  Continuing government cuts means that we are going to need to identify new sources of income that can be used to support our area. We are increasingly ‘on our own.’  Maintaining and growing a sense of community is vitally important as many new people move into this area.  Partnership working with other organisations and County Councillors is increasingly important as we need to make every pound we have work harder.

Finally, I thank everybody in this community for their support over the past 4 years.  I thank the Town Council staff, other Town Councillors and fellow County Councillor Olwyn Gunn.  

I hope that together we can look forward to a Parish that is willing to prosper. 

5. COMMUNITY FORUM
There were no representatives from the community in attendance.

6. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
Town Council 5th July 2017 at 6.30pm

Annual Parish Meeting 9th May 2018 at 6.00pm

Annual Meeting 9th May 2018 at 6.30pm
Meeting closed at 6.15pm
Signed by the Chairman ........................................................................................

Dated 5th July 2017

